
 
January 19, 2010 
 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY  12223 
 
RE: Case No. 09-E-0819 - Filing to Effectuate Amendments to Public Service Law Section 66-j in 

Relation to the Net Metering for Micro-Combined Heat and Power Generating Systems 
 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 
 Enclosed for filing with the New York State Public Service Commission (“Commission”) are tariff 
amendments of Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid (the “Company”) in compliance 
with recent modifications to New York State Public Service Law (PSL), Section 66-j. 
 
 Identification of Tariff Amendments 

 
Second Revised Leaf No. 198 
Second Revised Leaf No. 199 

     
   To P.S.C. No. 220 Electricity  
    
   Effective: February 26, 2010 

 
Purpose of the Filing 
 
 The purpose of this filing is to revise the leaves issued to the Commission on November 18, 2009 in 
the above case which proposed revisions to Rule No. 36 – Net Metering for Solar and Farm Waste Electric 
Generating Systems to include recent changes to net metering as it relates to micro-combined heat and 
power generating and fuel cell generating systems.  These leaves were proposed to become effective 
February 26, 2010.   
 
 The revisions included with this filing are: 
  
1. Leaf No. 198 – Rule No. 36.4.3 has been modified to reflect the correct reference for No. 53.4(C) 

Step 6.  
 
2. Leaf No. 199 – Rule No. 36.6.2.2 has been revised to state that any excess energy from micro-

combined heat and power and fuel cell generating will be converted to its equivalent value at the 
Company’s average avoided cost rate for the month as calculated under Special Provision C of S.C. 
No. 6 of this tariff and applied as a direct credit on its next bill for service.  
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 Please advise the undersigned of any further action taken with this filing. 
 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
    
       
       Patricia J. Rivers 
       Senior Rate Analyst 
       Electric Pricing Department 
 
 
 
 
PJR 
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